DEPARTMENT OF CALIFORNIA HIGHWAY PATROL

1033 Lebec Road Lebec, CA 93243 (661) 248-6655 (800) 735-2929 (TT/TDD) (800) 735-2922 (Voice)



April 22, 2024

File No.: 430.16985.18721.SGT/24-25 Centennial Project Response

Governor's Office of Planning & Research

Apr 23 2024

Los Angeles County Department of Regional Planning 320 West Temple Street Los Angeles, CA 90012 Attention: Mr. Jodie Sackett / Joshua Huntington

STATE CLEARING HOUSE

RE: SCH# 2024031142

Dear Mr. Sackett and Huntington:

The California Highway Patrol (CHP) Fort Tejon Area recently received a "Notice of Completion" of the environmental document for the proposed Centennial Project for State Clearing House (SCH) # 2024031142. After a thorough review, we have several concerns.

The proposed site development would include nearly 20,000 residential units, commercial and industrial development, and other public facilities. Specifically, this project will have an impact on local operations, traffic congestion, increased response times, enforcement, emergency services and service calls into the CHP Bakersfield Area Communications Center. There would be an additional concern for public safety, and delayed responses for emergency situations within CHP Fort Tejon Area's geographical area of unincorporated Kern and Los Angeles Counties.

Should you have any questions, please contact me or Sergeant Mike Karr at (661) 248-6655.

Sincerely,

P. P. ETCHEBARNE, Lieutenant

y tree stollar

Commander Fort Tejon Area

cc: Special Projects Section

Central Division Bakersfield Area

